
                                             STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                                SELECTMEN  

               MEETING MINUTES JUNE 19, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were  Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. Jay Croteau 

arrived late.  

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about the intent to cut on the Tappin /Goldberg lot. ( Stewart  

Bevin lot) and the driveway entrance from the state road.  

DES has had a wetlands complaint on the East Surry Road on the Bergervin property.  

John Davis mentioned there was no wing wall on the upper end of the box culvert on the Pond Rd.  

Samrad Bukovan was referred to the Zoning Board for a variance to add a bedroom to an accessory 

dwelling on his property.  

Mr. Larocca spoke with the selectmen about the condition of the gravel embankment below his 

driveway on the Joslin Rd. With the recent ditch work, the embankment erosion has increased and he is 

worried the stone wall above collapsing into the ditch. He suggested to plant some vegetative cover to 

control the erosion and to clean the culvert above the driveway area.  He also spoke with the selectmen 

about having Roger Wilbur cut the trees on the corner for better visisbility. Bruce Smith said that the 

town had contacted Mr. Wilbur last year about the problem and suggested Mr. Larocca speak with him 

himself.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen had a closed session for a personnel review.  

Bruce Smith reported representative John Mann met with him on Friday to inspect the Pond Road 

culvert site.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen  

accepted the minutes.  

Tim Bievenu spoke with the selectmen about an Intent to Cut for lots 5A-93 and 5A lot 103. 

Jay Croteau attended the Planning Board meeting as chair of the Zoning Board.  

The selectmen went over the culvert list with Durwin Clark. Bruce Smith will meet with him for a culvert 

inspection.  

Bruce Smith attended the recent cemetery trustees conference in Concord along with Bob and Linda 

Bergevin cemetery trustees.  



Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 


